NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday October 11, 2016 at the Youth Centre

Present :    Stephen Hardy, Sue Prochak, Judy Rogers, Alexander Church,  Martin Bates, Sheila Brazier,  Karen Ripley, Peter Davies, Judy Rogers.

Carolyn Cloutt and Suzi Jones also attended.

1.  Apologies:   Nick Greenfield, Ruth Hardy, Tamara Strapp, Lesley Smith, Sean O'Hara depending on trains
2.  Declarations of interest:
  Judy declared an interest re Grove Farm.
3.  Minutes of previous meeting:  Agreed.  Stephen mentioned that he had been talking to people from Rye and Battle NPs who seemed to have experienced  more difficulties than David Marlow had expressed about our efforts, so the impression is we are on the right track.

4.  Matters arising:  Feedback from the exhibition had mostly been very positive.  It was noticeable that people had spent a lot of time on the displays and we had far more written feedback than we have had before.
Trees and the local list:  Martin asked if we should carry on with work on the list of proposed properties and trees, and if so, whether the steering group would have an opportunity for discussion.  Both were agreed.  The three key consultees are Rother, the Environment Agency and Natural England.  Stephen suggested a meeting on November 8 to discuss the lists.  Suzi offered to go with Martin to identify particular trees.
5 and 6.   Brief review of Exhibition and publicity, and any necessary changes to the Plan:  We need to encourage as many people as possible to go on the website and record their views.  Caroline will publicise it to Beavers, Cubs and junior football.  Peter suggested we should put the large NP banner back up in the High Street with a countdown of how many days left to comment.  Stephen will arrange with Hillary to go and speak to the young people.
Sue reported that people had commented to her with regard to the Placecheck that people wanted a map.  There was discussion in view of Donna's original advice that it should not be published.  It is on our website, so it is available if people want to consult it before feeding back about the exhibition.  Stephen will ask Donna if it is a good idea to put the feedback comments on the website.  Karen pointed out we are only at the beginning of the consultation period. .
Site 1 – Slides Farm – had received a lot of negative comments.  Stephen referred to his synthesis of the Post-It notes from the exhibition, and they seemed to bear this out.   Slides is not a preferred site so the comments seem to bear this out.
Pound Platt – nothing had emerged to change our views.
Mill site – not all comments were positive, with quite a few critical of the design.  9 comments had been about footpaths.  We have a policy about this, so what we have to do is make Rother aware of it in relation to any proposal that is made.  The comment is frequently made that the Mill, being a brownfield site, should be developed first.  Peter pointed out that as a result of this we can say that this site should be given priority, but it does not mean that nothing should be built anywhere else 
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until that is done – we are not going to get in a situation of “Mill site first”.  NB It is noticeable that people generally do not now seem to be concerned about the number of dwellings on the site.
There was discussion of the Pocket Park and whether the Parish Council should be talking to the developers about it.
Vicarage – Stephen mentioned accomodation for the elderly.  In practical terms we need to get a site as attractive as possible for us to be developed, particularly with a small site that requires quite a lot of infrastructure.  (Heathfield Gardens is the cheapest in those terms, so we would be justified in asking for more from them.)  It was felt that negative comments may have been partly due to not having actual plans to look at.
Landscaping will be important for this site.  Peter mentioned that policy LE2 talks about loss of leisure and cultural facilities.
[Sean arrived at 8.15.]
In connection with the Vicarage land, a planning application for the URC to be converted into three flats had been refused on July 17.  The appeal period expires on October 17.  The Parochial Church Council  have been having discussions with the Diocese as to whether they could use part of the money they receive from the sale of the Vicarage land to a developer to buy the URC as a replacement for the Mission Room.  The suggestion has been put to the Diocese surveyor and was not immediately rejected.  The Diocese are expecting any developer to make their own application, although it would be preferable from our point of view if they got the planning permission themselves as they would be more likely to be sympathetic to our concerns.
(Heathfield Gardens are adopting the opposite approach, i.e. get the planning permission first to then sell it on to a developer.)
The subject of traffic and parking recurs constantly.  Peter pointed out we just need to try to ensure that new developments do not make matters worse.  There are various projects which are not part of the NP but which will be contingent upon it.  Maybe we need to word our references to traffic differently.  Sue asked what Donna had said about what we should use as evidence to support the parking policy: there are various documents, including the Placecheck and a Rother document from 2012.
Grove Farm: the comments were much as before.  Stephen emphasised the connectivity between Phases I and II.  The infrastructure being provided for Phase I would not be just for the first 35 houses, but would serve the whole 70 of both phases, which is not a point that has been brought out clearly so far.    
Bishops Lane: Generally negative views, which reinforce our rejection of this site.  

Stephen mentioned the concept of the “green corridor” - a series of green spaces starting in Bishop's Meadow and on down to the Darvell stream and the Rother.  The Darvell stream is a connecting factor.   Stephen suggested that he, Donna, Martin and anybody else who would like to should have a session with David Marlow in the next ten days or so to explore these ideas.   A difficulty might be if we are asked if we have done a survey; if we can't get permission to go on the land, we cannot do a bio-diversity survey.  Martin pointed out that there is considerable local support for keeping the rural nature of the village, which could be used to support the green corridor idea.  
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Peter warned that we need to be careful not to weaken our case by attaching too many things on to opposing Grove Farm, which could lead the developers to argue that the whole process is vitiated by our opposition to it.

Site 10 – Heathfield Gardens: the suggestion of the need for a roundabout frequently recurs.

General issues - Rights of Way:  Martin had checked up on all the comments.  Some of them are not correct.  NB the Parish Council has lead councillors for footpaths.  All these things are covered by the Infrastructure section.  Martin did not feel that any of the comments were contradictory to the draft Plan.
7.  Revised timetable: Stephen had asked Donna to revise the timetable in light of what we have done.  Her suggestions:

- Reg 14 ends at 5 p.m on Monday November 7.  People will comment late, so we will need another meeting to consider their comments.  Our meeting on November 8 (to discuss trees and Green Spaces) is too soon for this.  The proposal is for a meeting to agree changes with Donna on Friday, November ll at 7.30 – TBC.  If statutory bodies do not reply before the deadline it is not down to us to chase them up.

- Week commencing November 14: Stephen and Donna will again discuss the changes.

- November 21: Another meeting to sign the comments off.  The suggestion is that again we should have a brief meeting at 6.30, with the Parish Council meeting following at 7.30.

Stephen is hoping to notify people after the meeting with David Marlow what the main concerns might be. 

Thus meetings are suggested at 7.30 on Nov. 8 and ll in the Youth Centre, and on Nov. 21 in the Community Hall.

8.  Site news update:  Dealt with under previous headings.
9.  Rother and Neighbourhood Plans generally:  Stephen mentioned the Planning agenda for Thursday.  Three or four parishes doing NPs have written in support of Sedlescombe's opposition to Street Farm because it is in their NP.  Possibly we could ask other authorities to support us in a similar way.  
A.O.B:  Karen is keeping a check on things that need changing in the draft Plan and asked that people should let her know of anything that needed altering.
10.  Date of next meeting:  Tuesday November 8 at 7.30 in the Youth Centre.
The meeting closed at 9.25.












p.3 of 3
